
 

 
  Meeting Minutes 

 
Call to order 
A meeting of Hazel Dell Little League was held via an online meeting on 5/10/2021. 

 
Attendees 
Ron Liebelt, Adam Reinke, Katie Hinton, Jared Hinton, Dave Stein, Casey Myers, Craig Kiggins and 
Jessica Fox.  

 
Prior Minutes 

- Motion to approve 3/7/21 minutes by Adam Reinke, second by Dave Stein, motion carried.  

 
Hit-A-Thon 

- On Friday 5/21, starting at 4pm. Teams will first take pictures (individual only, no team) 
and then head to their hit-a-thon.  

- Teams will be asked to arrive within 10 minutes of their scheduled time and no sooner. 
- Signs have been located and still needing volunteers to help during event. 

 

All Stars 
- Coaches will be emailed this week to see who is interested in coaching during All Stars. 
- We are hosting Majors and Juniors tournaments at HDLL. Juniors will be week of 6/26-7/3 

and Majors from 7/3-7/10. 
- Volunteers during tournaments needed for: score keeper, pitch count, field prep, score 

board and announcer. 
 

Sponsorships 
- Needing to hang signs on hand; roughly 12-18 signs.  
- Will work on this during the upcoming week and possibly ask teams to help finish Saturday 

if not complete.  
- Goal will be to hang in visible locations but not to block the outfield seating that many 

families are using this season.   

 
Dugout Use 

- Based on guidance from the district we have not been allowing teams to all be in the 
dugout at the same time. We have closed bleachers to help maintain social distancing and 
to allow teams to spread out into the stands. After playing against other teams in the 
district, it has been observed that we are the only league in the district with this 
interpretation of the rule.  

- Craig Kiggins motioned to have teams use dugouts, with masks required, and have 
bleachers remain closed with plans to reevaluate soon. No second to motion, due to 
concern over keeping bleachers closed.  

- Katie Hinton motioned to have teams use dugouts, with masks required, and to re-open 
bleachers. Second by Adam Reinke, all were in favor.  
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Budget 
- Without county fees, we have been breaking even. We have continued to make 

improvements to the facility/grounds, as agreed upon with prior county liaisons. We are 
currently waiting to hear more from the county about forgiving the fees from last year and 
this year. 
 

Field Use 
- An adult league will be renting our fields on Sundays.  
- There has been an issue when PAC coaches have been the last team to use the AL field. 

Time will be arranged to walk them through the process on the AL field.  
 

Next Board Meeting 
- In Person, at HDLL boardroom 6/7 at 7pm 


